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NEWS RELEASE 
 
STINA CLARIFIES NI 43-101 INFORMATION PERTAINING TO BISONI MCKAY 
TECHNICAL REPORT 
 
As a result of a review by the British Columbia Securities Commission, we are issuing the 
following news release to clarify our disclosure 
 
Further to the news release dated October 29, 2015, the Company announces that it did not file 
the NI 43-101 technical report on the Company’s Bisoni McKay vanadium property in North-
Central Nevada originally dated October 23, 2015 (the “Technical Report”) on SEDAR. The 
technical report that was on the Company’s website has been taken down pending revisions. 

The Company, on request of the British Columbia Securities Commission, will review the 
Technical Report and amend and or clarify where necessary to ensure NI 43-101 compliance. For 
example, the Company will investigate the disclosure of estimates in the Technical Report as they 
may not be compliant with NI 43-101. In addition, and further to the Company’s news release 
dated October 29, 2015, please note that the mineral resource estimates mentioned within such 
news release, are not supported by a compliant NI 43-101 technical report and should not be 
relied on until supported by a compliant technical report.  

The Company will also ensure that the Qualified Person (QP) for the Technical Report and 
related information is clearly identified. 

The Company will also update all website information and other investor materials where 
necessary to reflect any changes to correlate to the Technical Report, and also will identify the 
Qualified Person (QP) on all such materials. 

 
The Technical Report was authored by Ed Ullmer, BSc. Msc., Registered Professional Geologist 
in the states of Wyoming and Nebraska and AIPG, and Edwin H. Bentzen III, BSc., a SME 
Registered Member. Mr. Ullmer is an independent geologic consultant to the Company, and Mr. 
Bentzen III is an Associate at Resource Development Inc. Each Mr. Ullmer and Mr. Bentzen III 
fulfill the requirements of a qualified person as defined in NI 43-101. 

For further information please contact the Company at 1-800-882-3213. 

 
On behalf of the Board of Directors, 

“Jim Wall, CEO” 

Jim Wall, CEO 
NEITHER THE CANANDIAN SECURITIES EXCHANGE NOR ITS REGULATORY SERVICES PROVIDER 

ACCEPTS RESPONSIBILITY FOR THE ADEQUACY OR ACCURACY OF THIS PRESS RELEASE. 


